Revisions to 2013 Household Incomes Report:
Key Points
MSD, 27 February 2014
· Statistics New Zealand and the Treasury have found an error in their estimates of household income in the datasets provided to MSD and others for incomes analysis.

· For 2009/10, 2010/11 and 2011/12, the Accommodation Supplement (AS) was inadvertently double-counted, thus overstating the incomes of many lower-income households.
· The error affects reported income in the datasets.  It has no impact on real-world incomes for households – no one actually gets any more or less.
· MSD’s Household Incomes Report uses these datasets for the bulk of its analysis on income poverty and inequality. MSD has now received corrected datasets. The revised data has a significant impact on some figures in the Incomes Report, but little or no impact on others.

· The main difference is that the Global Financial Crisis is now seen to have had a greater impact in 2009 on the incomes of lower-income households than the original data indicated. Reported income poverty rates are higher using the revised data than on the original data, typically 2 to 3 percentage points for children and 1 percentage point for older New Zealanders (aged 65+), depending on the measure used.  For example:
· using the OECD’s 50% of median measure, the revised 2011/12 child poverty rate is 14% rather than 12% (150,000 rather than 125,000)

· using the 60% of median after housing costs measure, the revised 2011/12 rate is 27% rather than 25% (285,000 rather than 265,000).

· On the other hand, for many other statistics there is little or no significant change.  For example:

· since the greater impact in 2009, child poverty rates have remained flat or have slightly eased depending on the measure used
· inequality as measured by the Gini is slightly higher using the revised data, but the trend line is still flat and remains a little lower than the high point in 2004
· median household income is only a very little lower using the revised data.

· There is no impact on income mobility figures or on the graphs showing very high income shares, as this all comes from different datasets. Nor is there any change to the material hardship figures as these do not use income information.

· MSD has published on its website corrected figures for the most commonly used statistics, together with a short commentary on the impact of the revised data.

· The 2014 Incomes Report is due out in late June 2014. It will fully incorporate the revisions as well as updating with the latest data from 2012/13.
